Handicap Accessible

Welcome to our
Parish Family

Newcomers to the parish are invited to
introduce themselves to our Pastor, Father
Greg or Father Frank after Mass and to
register at the Parish Office. If your family is
registered, once you turn 21, you must re-
register as an adult. PLEASE update your
contact information as it changes.

CELEBRATIONS OF
THE LITURGY OF THE
EUCHARIST

ST. PATRICK CHURCH:
Saturday Vigil: 5:00pm
Sunday: 8:00am & 10:30am
Weekdays: Mon, Tues, Wed, & Thurs: 8:00am
Adoration: Fridays 9:00am-5:00pm
Office: 860-267-6644
Email: stpatrick47@sbcglobal.net
Office hours: 8:00-3:00 Mon-Thurs,
8:00-Noon Fridays
Fax: 860-267-7807 Rectory: 860-267-6646
Website: saintpatrickeh.org

ST. BRIDGET CHURCH:
Sat. Vigil: 5:00pm AND
Sunday: 7:00, 9:00 & 5:00pm

SACRAMENTS

BAPTISM Arrangements can be made by calling the Office.
RECONCILIATION Saturdays 4:00 p.m. to 4:30 p.m.

MATRIMONY Couples must contact the office at least one
year in advance to reserve a date and make arrangements.

MINISTRY OF CAREGIVING Please advise the Pastoral
Associate, Sister Dominic Joseph to arrange pastoral visits or
Holy Communion for those who are sick, hospitalized,

PASTORAL TEAM

Rev. Gregory Galvin, Pastor

Rev. Frank Gilbert, Parochial Vicar

Dan D’Amelio, Deacon

Sr. Dominic Joseph Valla, A.S.C.J.

Pastoral Associate
Lori M. Lechowicz, Administrative Assistant
Dani Annino, Dir.of Faith Formation
John P. Higgins, Dir. of Music/ Organist
Dion Roccapriore, Sexton

Bulletin Deadline Submissions due 12:00 Monday

homebound, or in nursing homes.

St. Patrick Church Ministries

ALTAR SERVERS: Susan Lanzi 267-9984

ACTS Retreat/Men& Women: Warren&Beverly Edwards 267-
9926, Gary Cioe 267-9508, John &Carol Lambert 267-9157

BAPTISM CONTACT: 860-267-6644

CHILD ADVOCATE: Karin McLaughlin

COORDINATOR OF CAREGIVING - COBALT LODGE:

Sister Dominic Joseph 267-6644

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION: Margaret Bannon 267-2165 and
Joan Fomento 267-8512

GUILD: Carol Corliss 416-8934 & Ann DeMarchi 267-5978

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS: Don Gould 301-3468

PRAYER LINE: Jann Dalton 267-5720 & Pat Powers 267-8529

R.C.LLA.: Dani Annino 860-267-6644

VOCATION CONTACT: Rev. Gregory Galvin 267-6644




3rd Sunday
S In Ordinary Time

MASS, 1]
INTENTION
And EVENTS

Monday, Jan. 28
8:00am Reparation of the sins of the clergy
7:00pm Rosary for Life/Church/Columbus Hall

Tuesday, Jan. 29

8:00am +Bob Tourville req. by the Belltown Council 6190
Knights of Columbus

Wednesday, Jan. 30

8:00am +Irene VanOstrand

Thursday, Jan. 31

8:00am Parishioners suffering with a serious illness

Friday, Feb. 1

9:00am till 5:00pm Eucharistic Adoration

Saturday, Feb. 2

5:00pm +Richard S. Randall Jr. req. by St. Patrick Parish

Sunday, Feb. 3
8:00am The intentions of our Seminarians

10:30am Our Holy Father

SUZY WARRIOR STANTON
"SPIRIT OF GIVING"

Remember to bring your peanut butter and/or
_tuna next weekend to help provide food and
® financial support to the Amazing Grace Food
Pantry in honor of our beloved parishioner and friend
Suzanne Warner Stanton. Thank you in advance!

Stewardship of Treasure
January 20,2019

This weeks bulletin was submitted for publication
before Sundays Collections were counted and will
be included in next weeks bulletin.

STEWARDSHIP REFLECTIONS

“Go, eat rich foods and drink sweet drinks, and allot portions
to those who had nothing prepared....” (Nehemiah 8:10)

Ezra’s instructions to the people show us that God does not
forbid us from enjoying the good things in life. He wants us
to be happy! However, God expects us to be grateful for all
that He has given us and to generously share our blessings
with those who are in need without expecting anything
in return.

OTHER PARISH COLLECTIONS
February 3 - Spiritual Programs

REFLECTION
Grateful for an Abundance of Gifts

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! Thank you to
everyone around the diocese for the many prayers for
vocations to the priesthood throughout 2018 and for your
support of our Advent Seminarian gift card drive!

Deacon Michael Castiblanco recently traveled to the
Holy Land with his classmates from the seminary. That trip
included a canonical retreat in anticipation of priestly
ordination this coming June.

Two of our seminarians spent the holidays with their
families in Columbia. The remaining seminarians attended a
Christmas gathering with Bishop Cote filled with prayer,
conversation, some good food and gifts. The men are always
very appreciative of the support you provide, through the
Advent Seminarian gifi card drive that assists them with their
personal expenses throughout the school year. Thank you!

This past December we had a unique opportunity at our
Monthly Holy Hour for Vocations in Gales Ferry at Our Lady
of Lourdes parish. At Bishop Cote’s request, we were able to
host the first-class relic of St. Jean M. Vianney, patron saint
of parish priests. The relic, which is the incorrupt heart of the
saint, is on National Tour with the Knights of Columbus. As
Bishop Cote commented to me early in the planning stages,
“this is a true gift to the diocese” regarding having the
opportunity to host the relic on the exact night we gather in
one of our diocesan parishes to pray for an increase of
priestly vocations.

A gift it was. A spiritually powerful evening which saw
easily over 700 people visit and be present to pray before the
relic of St. Jean M. Vianney. Everyone had the opportunity to
touch the relic with rosaries, scapulars, prayer cards and
other devotional objects. Some people just wanted to touch
the reliquary which held the heart of a man and priest who
simply loved Christ and the priesthood he was called to live
for the family of God.

-Fr. Gregory Galvin, Director of Priestly Vocations, Four
County Catholic - December edition

4 The Belltown D hetti
Council 6190 Dinne
\ / Knights of

Columbus at St. Patrick will be sponsoring their semi-annual
spaghetti and meatball dinner on February 8th from 4:30
PM to 7:30 PM at the church parish center. Snow date will
be February 15

Meal prices are $10.00 for adults, $9.00 for seniors, $6.00
for children 7 to 12 and children 6 and under eat for free.
The meal includes a salad, bread, dessert, (provided by the St
Patrick Guild) coffee, tea, soda, water and punch drinks.
Musical entertainment will be provided by Diane Annelli.
Proceeds will support local charitable programs.

The Knights of Columbus will also be collecting non-
perishable food items for the East Hampton Food Bank and
collecting plastic shopping bags to serve the needs of St.
Vincent De Paul in Middletown.

Please contact Jim Radavich @ 860-319-9288 or email
jradavich@yahoo.com for additional information.




DIOCESAN NEWS

The monthly Diocesan Pro-Life Mass will take place at the
Cathedral of St. Patrick in Norwich on Saturday, Feb. 2 at
8:30 A.M. Please join our celebrant Rev. Walter Nagle at
Mass as we pray to end abortion and for the healing for those
who have had an abortion. Following the Mass, the Rosary
will be prayed both at the Cathedral and Planned Parenthood.
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On Sunday, February 3, 2019, the 22" annual Mass of Thanks-
giving for the Gift of Consecrated Life will be celebrated at
10:30 a.m., in the Cathedral of Saint Patrick in Norwich. All
are invited to join Bishop Cote in thanking God for the gift of
consecrated life and for the sisters, brothers, and religious
priests who enrich the Church and build up God’s Kingdom
with the witness of their religious commitment. The homilist
will be Father Erik Lenhart, O.F.M. Cap., the former Episcopal
Vicar for Consecrated Life for the Diocese of Norwich and cur-
rently a chaplain for the Capuchin Youth and Family Ministries
(CYFM) in Garrison, New York.

Rest in Peace

St. Patrick Parishioners 2000 - Present

Jan 28: Dorothy Tarrant 2003, Sarah Reilly 2001,
Louanne Doherty 2000

Jan 29: Joan M. Lawson 2018
Jan 30: Michael Paul DiStefano 2012, Anna Radzimirski 2010
Jan 31: Feb 1: Feb 2: Fr. Paul J. Rook 2003

Feb 3: Susan DeAngelis 2015, John Steffman, Jr. 2006,
Peter Martin 2002

Eternal rest grant unto them O Lord. May their souls and
the souls of all the faithful departed through the mercy of
God rest in peace. Amen.

“Discover Mercy”
Saturday, March 23, 2019,
9:00 a.m. — 1:00 p.m.,
For 5™, 6™ & 7™ grade girls

End of the Year Donation Reports

If you would like a report of your offerings made to the

& church using the envelopes this past year, for tax purposes,

& please call Lori in the office at 860-267-6644. Please notify

& the office if you have had a change of address during this past
¢ year.
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Girls participate in two activities of their
choice followed by lunch in the dining
commons. The day concludes with closing
comments and a performance by the Mercy/Xavier “Vocal
Dimension” Show Choir in the auditorium.

This year’s activities:
Beginner’s Yoga, Cheerleading Clinic, Chemistry of Tie-

UPCOMING EVENTS

Light in a Darkened World: 9th Annual Norwich Women’s
Conference, Saturday, April 6th 8:15-3:30pm at Mercy High
School, Middletown. To register or for more information call
860-848-2237 ext. 304.

OPEN HOUSE: St. John Paul IT Catholic School will host an
open house, Pre-K-Grade 8, on Sunday, January 27th from
12:00-2:00pm. For more information call 860-347-2978 or go to
WWW.jpii.org.

CATHOLIC CRUISE: take YOUR Faith on a Journey to
Fatima, Lourdes & Shrines of Spain, on this 12 night experience.
Sept. 24-Oct. 5, 2019. $1749/person based on double occu-
pancy. Deposits of $400 per person will reserve your space. For
more information call 860-399-1785 or go to Ei-
leen@CatholicCruisesandTours.com.

CELEBRATE MARRIAGE: It’s not too early to begin
thinking of Valentine’s Day. Give your Valentine something
special this year - the gift of your time. Come celebrate your
marriage at a day-long enrichment that will renew your dreams,
increase your passion, and refresh and celebrate your marriage.
This marriage enrichment aptly entitled, “Celebrate Marriage,”
will take place on Saturday, Feb. 19th from 9:00am—3:00pm at
St. Joseph Parish Hall, Willimantic. The cost is $35 per couple
and includes workbooks and lunch. Registration is required.
Call 860-848-2237 ext. 306.

Worldwide Marriage Encounter. Feb 1-3,2019 in
MANCHESTER, CT and Jul 12-14, 2019 in MANCHESTER,
CT. For more information, call 860-315-2127 or visit them at
https://wwmectw.org/.

Dyeing & Chemistry Demos, Creative Writing, Cupcake
Decorating, Mad about Math, Mercy Dance Team, Paint the
Town — Everything French, Show Choir Workshop, Theater
Arts Workshop

Optional Parent Activities
Parents will have the opportunity to participate in the
choice of the following sessions:
Admissions Process & Questions for the Administration,
School Counseling Department Personnel and Faculty,
Health and Personal Concerns for your Teenage Daughter,
Parent-to-Parent — Current Parents Answer your Questions
School Tour — Join Mercy Students on a Guided Tour of the
Campus

Are you grieving from an Abortion? Trust in
the mercy of God’s love. Consider these words from St. John
Paul II to those suffering because of abortion: “The church
is aware of the many factors which may have influenced your
decision, and she does not doubt that in many cases it was a

painful and even shattering decision. The wound in your

heart may not yet have healed. Certainly what happened was
and remains terribly wrong. But do not give in to discour-
agement and do not lose hope....The Father of mercies is
ready to give you His forgiveness and His peace in the
Sacrament of Reconciliation. You will come to understand
that nothing is definitively lost and you will also be able to
ask forgiveness from your child, who is now living in the
Lord.” (Evangelium Vitae, no. 99). Call Project Rachel,
the church’s post-abortion healing program, for a
confidential referral to a priest who can help: 860-861-4439.




